
 IOWA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

 

TO OFFICE:  District 1 DATE:  May 23, 2013 

 

ATTENTION: Scott Dockstader REF. : Marshall County  

    BRFN-96-1(6)--39-64 

FROM: Kevin K. Patel  PIN: 11-64-096-010  

 

OFFICE: Design 

 

SUBJECT: Field Exam 

 

A field exam was held on Tuesday, May 14, 2013, to review the proposed plan for 

replacing a bridge over Devil’s Run Creek on IA 96, approximately 1.8 miles east of 

County Road T-29. 

 

Those present for the field exam included Tony Gustafson, Jesse Tibodeau and Joel 

Ibarra from District 1; Chris King from the Office of Bridges and Structures; Ryan 

Miller, Dave Maach, Mike Thiel, and Kevin Patel from the Office of Design and Mark 

Sloppy from the Office of Location and Environment. 

 

IA 96 is functionally classified as an access route and is a maintenance service level “C” 

roadway with a sufficiency rating of 63. The 2015 and 2035 ADT is 1,900 vpd and 2,400 

vpd respectively with 13 % truck traffic. The bridge has a sufficiency rating of 64. 

 

The proposed project will construct a twin 12’ x 10’ x 88’ RCB under the 40’ long x 30’ 

wide I-beam bridge using the flowable mortar method.  The void between the RCB and 

bridge will then be filled with flooded backfill and flowable mortar. Class 10 

embankment for the shoulders and foreslopes will then be placed adjacent to the bridge 

allowing the existing concrete bridge barrier rail and guardrail to be removed.  

 

Four PCC patches, two each side of the bridge, will be required. These patches will be 

placed via the use of temporary traffic signals. The location of the advanced warning 

signs for the temporary traffic control signals should be reviewed to ensure there is 

adequate sight distance for motorists due the crest vertical curves adjacent to the bridge. 

While the temporary signals are present the contractor should utilize the traffic control set 

up for removing the concrete bridge barrier rail.  

 

The typical section will provide a 28’ roadway with 8’ granular shoulders with 6:1/3:1 

foreslopes. 

 

Rip-rap splash basin will be required at the inlet and outlet ends of the RCB.  

 

A contractor furnished borrow will be used.  

 

No bid item for a field lab, field office or construction survey was requested. No clearing 

and grubbing will be required; however, a bid item should be included for fence removal. 

A bid item for tile exploration (two times the project length) should be included in the 

plans. The existing guardrail (85 ft. per corner) will be removed and should be delivered 



to the Marshalltown Maintenance Garage.  

 

There are utilities that will need to be relocated. This includes a waterline under the inlet 

end of the proposed RCB.  

 

Right of way will be required to construct and maintain the project.   

 

No plans are included in this submittal; however plan sheets may be viewed as pdf files at  

W:\Projects\6409601011\Design\Design Events\D2\D2_64096006_Plan.pdf. 

 

This project is currently scheduled for a February 2015 letting. The final concept cost 

estimate for this project was $652,200. The current cost estimate is now approximately 

$611,900 (the cost estimate for the RCB items is $367,000 and the roadway costs are 

$244,900). 
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